MCI WORLDCOM wishes to express its support for the Final Report of the WIPO Internet Domain Name Process and urges ICANN to implement it without delay. The Report is the result of a fair, open and transparent process, in which input was actively sought and solicited from a large and representative group of trademark owners, domain name holders and other interested persons throughout the world.  It represents the culmination of more than two years of intensive discussion of these issues in various forums worldwide and has resulted in a set of sound and workable Recommendations.

Most of the Recommendations should be capable of being adopted "as is".  In fact, some of them already have been incorporated in the ICANN Registrar Accreditation Agreement.  However, the requirement in the Agreement that registrars, testbed and post-testbed, have in place a dispute resolution policy requires that ICANN act - and act quickly - to implement a uniform dispute resolution policy and procedure.  Otherwise, each registrar will be free to adopt its own procedure which will lead, predictably, to

forum-shopping and consequent uneven protection of intellectual property rights.  Registrars also may be inclined to simply adopt Network Solutions, Inc.'s (NSI) dispute resolution policy, which has proven altogether unsatisfactory to both trademark owners and domain name holders.  The WIPO Report sets forth a workable set of Recommendations for implementation of a uniform dispute resolution policy.

Most of the major aspects of the WIPO Report that can be discussed and evaluated without the benefit of actual experience have been discussed and evaluated adequately.  In order to move forward in transitioning management of the Internet to the private sector, strong consideration should be given to simply implementing the Recommendations for a fixed period of time, with a review scheduled before that time expires.  Registrars could be required to collect and document their experiences that they have in trying to make the WIPO Plan work.  The DNSO and WIPO, could be required to work together to establish the terms and conditions of the review, taking steps

to ensure that experiences during the initial period are collected and evaluated and that all persons are heard.  Also, they should make a plan for presenting a revised proposal (if necessary) to ICANN.  An appeals procedure also could be established that could be used if severe deficiencies appeared in the plan itself during this initial period and those deficiencies had to be corrected or waived immediately to prevent severe inequities in particular cases.

In a few instances, the Final Report recommends that ICANN initiate a process for further study of an issue, e.g., in the possible implementation of a non-commercial gTLD where anonymous registration would be permitted. These issues may be appropriately recommended to the DNSO for review and consideration. However, most of the Recommendations cannot be further evaluated without actual implementation and review. Accordingly, we urge ICANN to simply adopt the WIPO Plan, for at least a fixed period of time.

